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Gordon Tyus

From: Wilhite, Tom [Thomas_Wilhite@tempe.gov]
Sent: Monday, September 26, 2011 12:10 PM
To: Benedict, Jeffrey
Cc: Gordon Tyus; Troy Tobiasson (troy.tobiasson@goodyearaz.gov)
Subject: Case 11-23  Asphalt Concrete Pavement

Jeff, 
 
Some revision recommendations: 

 321.10.2 1st paragraph, the last two sentences – I recommend to insert the phrase “and the supplier” 
into the sentence “Acceptance testing results will be furnished to the contractor and the supplier 
within five working days…”.  The sentence following this one is requiring that the acceptance 
laboratory to “ensure” that all reports are provided to the supplier.  I see problems with the 
acceptance laboratory not having the authority or means/ methods to ‘ensure’ that the reports are 
made available to the supplier.  I recommend that the last sentence be deleted from the case. 

 The paragraph following tables 321-3A and 321-3B makes reference to “Table 321-3”.  Should this be 
modified to say “Table 321-3A or Table 321-3B”?  It occurs three times. 

 Title for 321.10.5.1 – The word “thickness” occurs twice in the title.  I recommend to eliminate one of 
the words.  It should read as “321.10.5.1 Pavement 1-1/2 Inches or Less in Nominal Thickness:” 

 Title for 321.10.5.2 – The word “thickness” occurs twice in the title.  I recommend to eliminate one of 
the words.  It should read as “321.10.5.2 Pavement Greater than 1-1/2 Inches in Nominal Thickness:” 
 

Overall a good job. 
 
Thanks, 
Tom 
  
Thomas W. Wilhite, P.E. 
Principal Civil Engineer 
Manager, Infrastructure Section 
City of Tempe Public Works/ Engineering 
31 E. 5th Street 
Tempe, AZ 85281 
480-350-2921 Direct, 480-350-8591 Fax 
email: tom_wilhite@tempe.gov 
 


